Salford Mental Health Forum

Wednesday July 31st 20189 12 – 2.00pm
Pendleton Gateway, The Boardwalk, Salford M6 5FX.

	Apologies
Bernadette Conlon – (START)
Kate Weston

Vania Burnell (Vice Chair)
Derek Robb (Veterans HM forces)

Dianne Jones – (IAPT)


	Present 
Dan Stears (Chair)

Paul Jackson (Treasurer)

Lynda Cavanagh

Ann Broadhurst (Care Ambassador GMMH)

Andy Green 

J Ahmed (Safe)

Margaret Mary

Dennis Baldwin 

Karen Fitzsimon -  (Forviva Housing)

Kathryn Cheetham, (Advisor to the board of Salford Mental Health Forum) 

Jeremy Engineer (Salford CVS)

Caroline Allport (CCG / SCC)

Kerry Burns (SIDASS)

Patrick Cahoon (GMMH)

Naomi Evans – (MIND)


Neil Thwaite – (GMMH)
Lesmond Taylor – (SCVS)

Jayne O’Rourke – ( MH Hub Salford / GMP)

Emma Hinchcliffe –  (GMMH)

Maureen Burke – (Governor GMMH)

Sue McAndrew -  (Salford Uni)



	Welcome and apologies 
Dan welcomed everyone and asked if anyone has apologies. 
Housekeeping & ground rules       


	Update from previous minutes and actions 
NWAS
· A member of the group had concerns about the offer of a health check on every ambulance trip as it was felt that people with mental health issues may not want this.
· Can NWAS provide clarity about the mental health training given to Paramedics?

Dan has been in contact with the 111 Call Centre Manager to contact the Police about the training they deliver and to arrange for Paramedics.

Mental Health Week

The group would like to organise an event on the Friday October 11th to finish off the week.  Mapping needs to be done about what is happening that week and collated.  Members to send Caroline any details.

There will be a smaller group to meet up on a regular basis to organise this.

Caroline to book rooms for meetings
· 10th October – Annual event at GMMH Curve in Prestwich and at Meadowbrook

· World Mental Health Day Interfaith Service.
           Thursday 10th October 2019, 6.30pm Manchester Cathedral, Victoria Street, Manchester, M3 1SX

           A celebratory Interfaith service uniting people of all faiths across Greater Manchester to commemorate World Mental Health Day.
           If you have any queries please ring 0161 357 1769  spiritualcare@gmmh.nhs.uk
· 10th September START Vigil Procession of Remembrance honouring the lives lost to suicide. 0161 351 6021
GMMH query – A query was raised about the “Deep Dive” around employment.  

https://sccdemocracy.salford.gov.uk/documents/s13099/All%20Age%20Mental%20Health%20Deep%20Dive%20SHW%20Board%2013%2011%2018%20FINAL%20-%206%2011%2018%202.pdf
The minutes were agreed and seconded

Neil Thwaite – Chief Executive GMMH

Greater Manchester Mental Health NHS Foundation Trust (GMMH) and our partner organisations, with the support of commissioners, have began new systems and supporting infrastructure which have resulted in significant improvements for service users and their families.

An Enhanced Community Model is being put in place which will make community services more accessible and simpler to access for those who use them.

There will be Increased clinical capacity, through the recruitment of additional staff, to provide more timely assessments and interventions, in our hospital liaison services. 

Transformation Working Groups (TWGs) have been driving forward the transformation programme assuring service users and their views are at the centre of plans. Service users and carers have been supportive and positively influenced the process as members of the different working groups through regular meetings with the Trust’s senior staff.

We have also restructured the way our management works to better meet the needs of the enlarged organisation now we are GM wide.  There have been a number of challenges – in particular, the increasing demand for adult acute and PICU (Psychiatric Intensive Care Unit) beds and the reliance on agency staffing.  We are now moving forward with service users and carers looking at sustainable solutions for the future.
At a Greater Manchester level, we have continued to press hard to ensure that the voice of mental health is heard. We have negotiated investment from the regional transformation fund and from our local commissioners to support delivery of the Five Year Forward View for Mental Health and the Greater Manchester All Age Mental Health Strategy. This includes investment in co-ordinated programmes of work focussed on perinatal mental health and in local developments in relation to IAPT (Improving Access to Psychological Therapies), early intervention in psychosis, all age RAID (Rapid Assessment, Interface and Discharge) and ‘Core 24’ standard liaison psychiatry services.
The group reiterated that they felt the main improvements required were to be able to access the service at whatever stage they need and not have to either keep going back to the beginning or wait long times to access the right intervention.
Dan thanked Neil for attending.
New GMMH Governor

Maureen Burke introduced herself and informed the group that she has had a background in nursing at Edenfield and has been a carer for a relative with dementia.  Her role as governor is to link up 650 members and the board.  If anyone has any queries for her please e mail Dan as his role is governing lead for engagement.


	Sue McAndrew – Professor of mental health and young people at Salford University.
Research interests include service users & carers; CSA, self harm & suicide; therapeutic engagement and preparation for MH nursing. Sue is associate editor - International Journal of Mental Health Nursing and chairs the PGR Ethics Panel.
Specific topics of interest are adults who have experienced childhood sexual abuse and later present with mental health problems; the mental wellbeing of young gay people; primary mental health care; service user involvement in research, education and practice; innovative and transformational learning and preparing mental health nurses for the emotionality implicit in their practice. 
Sue wanted to know she is keen to encourage people to get involved in research and a mental health hub is being developed to do this.  She would welcome advice about how to make the research experience as good as possible for the participant.
s.mcandrew@salford.ac.uk 0161 295 2778

Dan thanked Sue for attending.

The AGM

Board:

· All in favour of continuation of current board: 5 For 2 Abstained 0 Against.

· Current board is Dan, Vania and Karen.

· Paul appointed as interim Treasurer.

Accounts:

· Paul Jackson presented treasurer report and accounts for end of year (attached).

· Salford CCG and CVS grant of £10,000 will fall into the next financial year.

Constitution

· No questions were raised.

· Objects and adoption of constitution proposed: For - 7 Against - 0 Abstained – 0

· Constitution attached.

Charity Commission

· Kathryn to assist with application questions and Jeremy (CVS) to check before submission.

· Application to become a CIO Association will be submitted during August with an aim to becoming a charity by October/ November. 

Co-opting New Board Members

· Two spaces on the board which may be taken by 1 professional but remaining seat must be a carer or service user.

· Kathryn Cheetham to send advert out via Dan with July minutes and interested individuals to contact Kathryn.

AOB:

· Monthly Forum - some business will be now taken to the board meetings separate from the forum meetings so that they can focus on voice but members will always be consulted on bigger decisions as they are currently.

· Marketing - through website, materials and events to attract new members. Current members encouraged to pass out leaflets to their networks.

· Peer support - two members are undertaking the peer support training at the recovery academy. They will be meeting with Dan and Kathryn to develop this and members are invited to attend and help develop peer support for the forum.

· Stakeholder Day Update - now that a legal model has been voted upon and chosen; Kathryn and the Board are working on developing the SMHF activities based on the views and ideas gathered at the event in May which members will be involved in helping to shape and develop.

Next Mental Health Forum Meeting
Wednesday 28th August 12.30 – 3.0pm at St James House, Pendleton M6 5FW

To book an agenda item or for any further information please contact Dan Stears Dan.Stears@gmmh.nhs.uk
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